Kurtz Elementary PTA General Membership Meeting Wednesday, April 10, 2019

- Meeting called to order at 9:40 a.m.
- Dr. Salah presented on our bond proposal
- Oak Valley Middle School PTA presented information on still needing parent help at the middle school level.

#### **Old Business:**

Approved by Sarah Geisler and seconded by Michelle Lauzon

## **Chisik Chat:**

- Autism acceptance month going on for the month of April
- M-Step started today April 10th and will continue until mid-May Make sure as parents we are taking the time to talk to our kids about the importance of the test.
- The mileage will just replace the expiring mileage that is expiring. The mileage will take care of buildings along with the Huron Valley Recreation building and equipment.
- We've had some great hires this year: Mrs. Tyler, our new music teacher has been great. I hope your kids are coming home excited about music again. Mrs. Smith, our new social worker has been a huge asset to our school.
- Make sure you are getting the word out about the mileage. Huron Valley covers 100 square miles so everyone needs to get the word out.
- We are a great school and have a huge open enrollment population.
- Empower Hours help our teachers to supplement their income.
- Our building is fortunate to have one specials teacher.
- Kurtz will house a Junior Kindergarten next year.
- Student banking The first Wednesday of every month in the media center the students will be there from 9:15-9:30 am to handle the deposits. We are working together with Huron Valley State Bank. It's a student led program and it will be starting next week.
- Update on the bounce house no update

#### **Teacher Talk**

We have 12 staff members committed to the McDonalds night on April 24th.

## **Treasurer Report**

No additional information to share since last month

## **Committee Reports**

- New spirit wear can be ordered online. It will be delivered to the school and distributed.
- The bug assembly will be taking place May 14th & 15th.

- McDonalds night is April 24th from 5-7 p.m. A portion of the proceeds will go back to Kurtz teachers.
- Family Science Night April 26th from 6-8 p.m. Free for families
- Tiger's Game May 19th at 1:00 p.m. free face painting and rides and the kids can run the bases
- Staff Appreciation Week May 6th -10th Western themed this year looking for volunteers to decorate classroom doors and help with snack cart and food
- Family Fun Event May 31st from 5-8 p.m.
- Still looking for a chair/chairs for the Fun Run in the fall
- Popcorn will stay at \$5.00 pre-paid for the year
- May 24th is K Day
- Next year will be Kurtz 50th year we are looking at involving the community more next year and inviting former parents/students back to Kurtz.
- DARE Provided by White Lake Police department however Dan Caldwell has been approved as the Milford Police lesion
- Yearbook cover contest still collecting for covers

\*First Amendment - Bylaws for Kurz - we were interested in creating the length of the term to three years instead of two. In order to make the amendment, it has to be brought up at a meeting and posted for 30 days.

# 2019/2020 - Executive board nominations:

Amy Wilson - President
Michelle Lauzon - Vice President
Ashley Fransted - Recording Secretary
Kristal Muller - Cor. Secretary
Sarah Geisler - Treasurer

<sup>\*</sup>PTA shared calendar of upcoming events for the 2019-2020.

<sup>\*</sup>Next Meeting - Thursday, May 9th at 7:00 p.m.

<sup>\*</sup>Meeting adjourned at 11:12 am